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Ladywell Green Infant School
Park Street

Newtown

Dear Parents,

Welcome to Ladywell Green School. If your child is to join us for the first time, we welcome you as parents and carers and look forward to a happy and successful partnership over the coming years. If you already have a child here, we are pleased to renew the links between us.

We share a common goal with you – and that is for your child to learn, grow and succeed in every area of their development.

This prospectus provides information on the school, its aims, curriculum and activities.

Confidence in a school comes from knowing and understanding what happens within it. 
We hope you will make the most of every opportunity to work with us by attending events, meeting staff and discussing your child’s progress.

In choosing for your child to attend Ladywell Green Infant School we would trust that you have read and understood the prospectus, and that you will endeavour to support the school in every way.

It is important that mutual understanding and trust should be the basis of our shared responsibility.

Yours sincerely,

Rachael Owen
Headteacher

School Staff

	Name
	Post

	Mrs Rachael Owen
	Headteacher

	Mrs Julie Warmington
	Assistant  Headteacher

	Mrs Sarah Smout
	Class teacher and ALNCO

	Mrs Charlotte Foulkes
	Class teacher – 4 days/week

	Mrs Hannah Gittoes
	Class teacher – 4 days/week

	Mrs Julie Jones
	Class teacher – 1 day/week

	Mrs Helen Jones 
	Teaching Assistant / PPA cover

	Mrs Lucy Bray
	Teaching Assistant

	Mrs Laura Garlinge
	Teaching Assistant

	Mrs Sam Hyde
	Teaching Assistant

	Mrs Laura Jones
	Teaching Assistant

	Mrs Penny Tanner
	Teaching Assistant

	Mrs Amanda Evans
	Teaching Assistant / PPA cover

	Mrs Emma Jones-Clements
	Teaching Assistant

	Miss Poppy Buckley
	Teaching Assistant

	Miss Cerys Allen
	Teaching Assistant

	Mr Callum Turberfield
	Teaching Assistant

	Mrs Julie Hughes
	Clerical staff/Clerk to GB

	Mrs Kat Holwill
	Clerical staff

	Mr Ian Gregory
	Caretaker

	Mrs Sue Jones
	Cook in charge / Cleaner

	Mrs Bryth Holloway
	Canteen Assistant / Cleaner in Charge

	Mrs Sue Sarson 
	Canteen Assistant

	Mrs Lin Poston
	Cleaner


EDUCATION AUTHORITY 
Powys Education Department 

Powys County Hall 

Llandrindod Wells 

Powys 

LD1 5LG 

(01597) 826000
School Governors

There are several categories of ‘governor’ to ensure that the whole of the school’s community is represented.

The Chair and Vice Chair are elected annually at the first meeting of the academic year by the members of the Governing Body and at the same meeting membership of sub-committees and other individual responsibilities are agreed.  

The Governors are responsible for the setting the strategic direction of the school and ensure that the school complies with relevant legislation, has the required policies and manages its finances effectively to ensure that the school is able to achieve the best possible results for all of its pupils.  The full Governing Body meets at least twice per term.  It receives regular reports from the Headteacher on progress, for example on the progress of the priorities in the School Development Plan and discusses a range of issues including staffing, curriculum and Health and Safety.  Governors provide continual challenge to the school to ensure that pupil progress is optimised in all areas of pupil development.  The school has entered into a three year partnership with the LA (Local Authority) which defines the roles and responsibilities of each.

All Governors are required to undertake a number of statutory training courses as well as a range of more specialist courses in order that they have the expertise to carry out their role effectively and that they keep up to date with current legislation and initiatives.  These are either provided by the LA or delivered in house by members of the school staff.

For the last 3 years no Governors were paid expenses for their work for the school, or travel costs as a result of attending training or meeting.

The full list of current Governors is as follows:

	The Headteacher
	Mrs R. Owen

	Chairperson (Elected by the Governing Body annually)
	Mr A. Davies

	Clerk
	Mrs J Hughes

	Parent Governors


	Mr R. Beardall
Mr A. Davies
Mrs C. Gosney
Mr R. Lewis

	Teacher Governor


	Mrs C. Foulkes

	Non-Teaching Staff Governor


	Mrs H. Jones

	Powys Local Authority Governor (Appointed by the Local Education Authority for a 4 year term)
	Mrs D. Jarvis

TBA
TBA

	Minor Authority Representative (4 year term)
	Mr R. Taylor

	Community Governors (4 year term)
	Mr D. Rowlands
Mrs C. Harrison
Mr N. Thomas
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Vision Statement
Learn, Grow, Succeed - Dysgu, Tyfu, Llwyddo
Aims and Objectives

· To provide a safe and happy, supportive and inclusive environment for all our Ladywell Green school family.

· To develop the natural curiosity that children exhibit about themselves and their world, and use their curiosity to enhance their positive attitudes to learning.

· To enhance self-esteem and the ability to value each person’s own worth through a caring, secure environment.

· To raise standards of achievement by developing each individual to his/her potential through offering a wide range of high quality experiences, ensuring that independence is fostered and emotional needs are met.

· To develop social and environmental awareness, group responsibility, emotional literacy and empathy through the social context of learning.

· To address their developing needs by providing first-hand experiences which enable children to acquire concepts and skills which will help them to understand themselves, their culture and the world in which they live.

· To promote a health conscious environment.

· To develop positive relationships between home, school, groups of learners and the community in order to help them to become active citizens within their communities.

· To provide a broad, balanced, differentiated and stimulating curriculum for all children.

· To enable them to benefit from educational opportunities later in their lives. 

(words in bold above taken from ‘The Learning Country’ Foundation Phase 2003)

Our approach will develop a learning culture and positive attitude within our pupils - values which will remain with them as they grow into the successful adults of the future.

Promise Charter
Before you leave Ladywell Green Infant School, we promise that you will feel…

…the satisfaction
of growing, cooking and eating your own food




…the thrill of running

SO FAST!


…the sensation of different things between your fingers and toes

…excitement about
the splash of rain, the tickle of autumn leaves, the

wind on your face



…the ache of a belly laugh

…the joy, warmth and softness

of other

living things


…the comfort and kindness of a friend


…you have
been listened to

…there is always someone to look after you and be

safe with       
…and you will be VERY HAPPY!
…the power
.of a standing ovation

Organisation
The School 

Historical Note:

Ladywell Green School was opened in 1952. It was then called Newtown Nursery and Infant School but the name was changed to its present title in 1978.  It was suggested because of the field on which the school was built was always known as “The Green” hence Ladywell Green. The school celebrated its Diamond Jubilee in the summer of 2012.

Organisation:

1
Reception Class

1
Reception/Year 1 Class

1
Year 1/Year 2 Class

1
Year 2 Class
A Teacher is in charge of each class and Teaching Assistants support the work of the classes.

Our Additional Learning Needs Coordinator (ALNCO) provides advice for staff teaching children who have Additional Learning Needs, she also leads our team of Teaching Assistants supporting these children. 

In addition to class bases the accommodation includes 

· a large hall which is used for PE and drama, whole school assemblies, to give concerts and for the children to eat dinner

· a purpose built kitchen in which to prepare meals for the children

· an office for our secretary

· an office for our Headteacher

· resource rooms for the storage of teaching materials

· a PPA room (planning, preparation and assessment) where staff prepare teaching resources

· a staffroom

· a ‘cwtch’ which is used for individual and small group support
· ‘Woodlands’ a quiet room used for small groups of children, for work with families and for individual work with children by members of Local Authority support staff (eg sensory impairment or physiotherapists). This room can also be hired for meetings and training.
· Accommodation for the Ladywell Children’s Centre pre-school setting. 
The Ladywell Childrens Centre Toddler Group
Monday and Wednesday 9.30 am – 11.30 am and Friday 1.00 pm t0 3.00 pm. 50p per session
Admission to School:

Children are admitted to the Reception at the beginning of the year in which they turn 5.  Arrangements are made for children and parents to visit the school prior to admission.  Parents who have completed and returned the Local Authority application form (obtainable from school) and have been granted a place at Ladywell Green School will be contacted by letter prior to admission and invited to visit the school for a series of visits, thus easing the transition to school. We regularly hold a School Readiness Programme for parents.
Prior to starting school parents are asked to complete the necessary paperwork with us.  This ensures that we have a full picture of each child before they join school (including details of who to contact in the event of an emergency and any medical or dietary issues). We can offer support with completing paperwork.
Transfer Arrangements:

Children transfer to Junior School in September of their eighth year. The majority of children transfer to Hafren C.P. School.  Applications are made on the Powys County Council website during the Autumn term whilst their child is in Year 2, this must be completed in order to secure a place at the preferred junior school.  There is close co-operation between the two schools on site, with children and teachers frequently visiting each other.  Both curricular and pastoral links are developed to ensure continuity and progression and a fostering of awareness of the potential of the children.

It is the intention of both schools that efforts are made to ensure that the process of transferring is uncomplicated and smooth and it has to be acknowledged that the most pupils find the experience a very positive one.

Joining the School later on 
Sometimes children join the school when the term has started or later on in their school life. We make every effort to make sure that they are welcomed, looked after and monitored so that they quickly make friends and can find their way around the school. Teachers give pupils time to settle in before making an assessment of their academic ability. This assessment, together with records from the previous school will enable your child to have the best start in our school. Parents and carers are asked to contact the school if their child has a problem settling. We are keen to promote an active partnership with parents.
The School Day

MORNING SESSION:


9.00am 
- 
12.15pm

AFTERNOON SESSION:

1.15pm
-
3.15pm 

MORNING BREAK:
10.45am
-
11.00am

LUNCH BREAK:


12.15pm
-
1.15pm

Arriving at School in the Morning:

We ask that pupils do not arrive at school before 8.45am and parents are reminded that children are unsupervised before this time.  It is important that pupils arrive in time for morning registration at 9.00am.  Between 8.45am and 9.00am all staff are in their classes and are available to discuss any issues relating to their children with parents during that time.  The children are able to select from a variety of table top activities during this time.
Breakfast Club 

Pupils from Ladywell Green may access the Breakfast Club provision provided by Hafren Junior School (please telephone 01686 626143 for further details).  The club is available from 7.45am and charges £1 per day (free after 8.15am).  Pupils are accompanied by Ladywell Green staff to Ladywell Green at the end of the club.

Access to the school during the school day

At 9.00am all gates apart from the one on the ‘main drive’ to the campus will be locked, this ensures that the school provides a safe learning environment for the pupils.  If you need to enter the site during school hours please use this entrance and walk down the pedestrian path following the directions to the main entrance.  The gates are unlocked at 3pm, in order to allow parents/carers to gain access to the exits for each class.  For the same reason cars are not allowed in the ‘bus bay’ area during these times.  

Leaving School in the Afternoon:

The day ends at 3.15pm for all pupils. Each class will be allocated a door through which the pupils will exit from school.

In the interest of safety and in order that the class teacher can ensure that each pupil is met by an appropriate person (please contact school if you have to change the arrangements at short notice), we would ask that parents wait outside that particular door until their child appears.

Pupils whose parents are late will be taken to the reception area outside the school office where pupils wait under supervision until they are collected. 

Pupils who go home on the school buses wait by Reception with supervision until collected.

Pupils who attend the Maldwyn After School Club wait by Reception with supervision until they are collected. 

In the interest of safety, dogs are not allowed on the site and we would ask that they are not ‘tied up’ where they can pose a threat to other people.

No smoking (including the use of ‘vapeing’ devices are allowed on the site and this includes the ‘bus bay’ area.

Car Park:

Again to ensure the safety of your child, cars should always be parked in the School Car Park as only official school taxis/buses may enter the gate.

Parking Permits allowing free parking in Back Lane for 30 minutes morning and afternoon are available from school. Please note that the disabled bays should only be used by holders of the blue ‘Disabled’ badge.   We would also ask you not to park in the surrounding streets as this causes inconvenience to residents.  Please remember that the ‘bus bay’ area is not available between 9.15am and 3.00pm.
Emergency School Closure 
Occasionally, usually due to extreme weather conditions or utility failures, it is necessary to close the school, sometimes at short notice. In the event of this happening: 
A text message will be sent to the number registered at school.
A message is placed on the homepage of the school website: www.ladywell.powys.sch.uk 

A message is placed on the Powys website: www.powys.gov.uk 

Every effort is made to contact parents directly when unforeseen closures happen during the course of the school day. Parents should ensure that contact details remain up to date. The school is now using a ‘text alert’ service which allows the school to contact all parents who have signed up to the service simultaneously.

Please telephone the school if you have any concerns.
Attendance

All schools are required to set targets for attendance.  The WG (Welsh Government) expect a good level of attendance, the school target is 95%. The attendance for the academic year 2017-2018 was as follows:
	
	Attendance %
	Authorised Absence %
	Unauthorised Absence %

	Whole School
	93.30
	6.02
	0.69


Please note that any pupils who arrive after the registers have closed at 9.30am is deemed to have an ‘unauthorised absence’ for that morning session.

The school follows the ERW (a working partnership with 6 local authorities) attendance pathway,

· parents are asked to phone school before 9.30am on the first morning of any absence,

· otherwise staff will phone the parents

· requests for authorised absence during term time are considered on a case by case basis 

· parents are asked to make routine appointments outside school hours, where possible

· the Headteacher monitors attendance regularly and contacts parents where necessary

· referrals are made to the EWO (Educational Welfare Officer) in order to provide additional support.

The school celebrates attendance with half termly certificates for 100% attendance. 

The school has a target of 95% and achieved 95%.   See Appendix
Health and Safety and site security

The school has adopted an LA approved Health and Safety Policy.  The school carries out an annual Health and Safety Audit, the findings are acted upon.  The LA also carry out regular inspections.

Termly Fire Drills are carried out to ensure that all staff and pupils understand what to do in the event of fire.  The alarm system and fire extinguishers are serviced on a regular basis and the fire service carry out regular inspections of the building and school procedures.

Regular testing of both portable (PAT) and Fixed electrical appliances is carried out.

The boiler is tested and serviced on a regular basis.

The LA test for the presence of Legionella in the water system on a regular basis.

Please see previous information on site security.

Any visitors during the school day sign in and out and wear a badge during their visit.

School Toilets

The school toilets were completely refurbished in 2010 and are of suitable size for the pupils in each area of the school.  They are cleaned each day by cleaning staff.  Routine maintenance is carried out by our caretaker and any more serious faults are rectified by the Heart of Wales Property Services – a local authority company set up to maintain the authority’s properties.

The school has an Intimate Care and Toileting Policy which explains how we approach supporting pupils with these types of issues.

For safeguarding reasons, we request that parents DO NOT enter the toilets for any reasons, but alert a member of staff to assist or be present.
School Guinea Pigs
The school has two guinea pigs – Bubble and Squeak. Their role is to motivate pupils and teach them the importance of caring for other living creatures. Pupils are always supervised, and wash their hands after handling them. They are well handled, but we cannot guarantee that they will not nibble the odd finger now and then. Please let us know immediately if your child is likely to be allergic to them or to the hay/straw bedding.
Healthy Eating

In 2013 the Welsh Government enacted new legislation with the aim of improving the health of all of our children in Wales.  The new law means that schools and the school meals service have a statutory responsibility to meet minimum food standards (known as Appetite for Life) and to promote healthy eating at all times (the only exceptions being at ‘special events and celebrations’). 

Breakfast

Please remember that all children are entitled to attend the breakfast club at Hafren School which costs £1 from 7.45 am and is free after 8.15 am.  This ensures that they have had a suitable breakfast at the start of the day, thus allowing them to focus on their work.

Drinks

All children are given a water bottle to ensure that they are able to keep hydrated throughout the day.  

All children are offered free milk at morning breaktime.

At lunchtime the catering service offer water and on some days milk is included with the meal.

Food brought to school by children for breaktimes

We ask that children who bring a snack for breaktime bring fruit or veg only – grapes are to be cut in half lengthwise to avoid being a choking hazard.

School meals

The school meals service ensures that all of their meals are nutritionally analysed to ensure that they provide 30% of the children’s daily nutritional requirements.

All of our meals are cooked on site and staff take care to support individual needs.

The school meals service team always attend our Autumn term parents evening to discuss any individual issues as well as to provide samples for parents to taste.

Packed lunches

We would encourage children who bring packed lunches to bring healthy balanced meals.  A leaflet about healthy packed lunches is available from the school office or by visiting www.change4lifewales.org.uk/supporters/publication/6358855/?lang=en

The school has a food hygiene rating of 5 (that is the top rating).

School Uniform

School uniform is important because:

· it promotes a sense of pride in the school

· supports a sense of community and belonging

· is practical and smart

· identifies the children with the school

· prevents children coming to school in ‘fashion clothes’ that could be distracting

· makes children feel equal to their peers 

· is regarded as suitable wear for school and good value for money by most parents

· is designed with health and safety in mind

Please support the school by sending your child in uniform each day (please note that the school keeps a small amount of good quality second hand clothing which can be lent to children in an emergency).  Please label all items of clothing with your child’s name as an aid to identification.  

Uniform
· Jade sweatshirt (with the school logo on)
· Jade cardigan (with the school logo on)
· Navy blue/jade polo shirt (with the school logo on)
· Plain grey, navy or black trousers or jogging bottoms (no jeans)
· Plain grey, navy or black skirt, pinafore dress or leggings please
· Black, navy blue or brown, flat sensible, safe, shoes or trainers
· Black, navy blue or brown, flat boots as a winter option
Summer Options

· Plain grey, black or navy shorts

· Sandals with socks, straps at the back please (not jelly shoes or crocs)

· Gingham dresses—green or blue

· Cap to protect from the sun
Jewellery

The only acceptable items of jewellery to be worn are wristwatch and earring studs.
Make Up

No make up is to be worn to school and no nail varnish should be worn on nails or toes.
Hair

We ask that hair should be neat and tidy and worn with no extremes of style e.g. colour. Long hair should be tied back during the school day.
Valuables:
A toy can be brought to school and pupils are encouraged to remember the “three S’s”. Toys should therefore be “small”, “sensible” and “safe”. Please do not send any electronic equipment or toys to school. The school will not be responsible for loss or breakage. Do not allow your child to bring a precious or treasured item.
P.E.:

P.E. kit comprising of black or navy shorts, a plain white/ navy top and pumps should be contained in a bag. This can then be left in school on the child’s peg. 

In Year 2 children will also need an outdoor PE kit.

Book bags

All children will be issued with a school book bag.  If this should become lost or damaged then a replacement can be purchased from the school.

HOME-SCHOOL LINKS

Parental Involvement:

We believe that the education of your child is a shared concern between home, school and the community.

The school operates an ‘Open Door Policy’ and aims at developing close and friendly co-operation with the home at all times, and the Headteacher and Staff are readily available for consultation when the need arises.  Parents wishing a more detailed discussion are asked to make an appointment with the class teacher or Headteacher as appropriate at any time.

Opportunities to meet class teachers and discuss your child are held termly with formal parent evenings mid year. Written reports are sent to parents at the end of the Summer Term. At the end of the Summer term the school holds an Open Afternoon for pupils to share their work with their parents. 
Parents are invited to attend concerts, class assemblies and sporting events throughout the year.

There is a termly opportunity to discuss your child with the class teacher during which time targets and attendance will be shared, along with any other pertinent information.
If you are interested in volunteering to help the school in any way – listening to readers, cooking, gardening or offsite visits – please let us know so that we are able to process the DBS check required. We are grateful for all offers of support.
Homework:

Parents are encouraged to listen to their child read as often as possible and children are encouraged to take their reading books home each night and return them each morning.  Each child is given a green ‘Reading Bag’ in which to keep their reading book, all newsletters and other information from school is also put into this bag, so please check it nightly.  If this should become lost or damaged then a replacement can be purchased from the school.

All parents are informed of the current class topic and are asked to support their children by providing the opportunity to research the topic further.  Any interesting artefacts, books or work completed by the children should be sent to school to be shared in ‘homework’ assembly and on the homework display.

Newsletters:

Newsletters are sent out regularly to keep parents informed of what is happening in school.  Letters of a specific nature are also sent out on a regular basis in order that parents are updated on important information / events. These letters are then placed on the school website and parents will be informed that a letter has been sent home using the ‘text alert’ service and via a facebook post.
Home School Agreement

The contents of this prospectus clearly set out the commitment that school staff and parents make to each other in respect of working together for the benefit of the pupils. 
In choosing Ladywell Green Infant School for your child you are agreeing to support the school in all aspects set out in the prospectus and the policies of the school.
HEALTH AND WELFARE

Parents are encouraged to let us know at school of any physical, health or emotional factor which might affect their child’s welfare.

In the event of illness or accident, the school will contact parents in accordance with details on file.  Please would you notify school of any change of address, telephone number or parental circumstances in order to avoid any misunderstanding.

Seven members of staff are appointed First Aiders with a further four members trained in First Aid at Work.

In line with our school policy we would only administer medicines (such as antibiotics) in school if a doctor has declared that the child is fit for school and medication cannot be administered around the school day. Parents/Carers would need to complete a request form. If a child has a condition requiring regular medication we follow a Care Plan which is drawn up in conjunction with the School Medical Service which states exactly how we will support the child’s needs. Children using Asthmatic inhalers are supervised by staff, and a register of all children using them is kept.  Parents sign a note of consent authorising the dispensing of inhalers to their child on school premises. In line with Welsh Government guidance the school also holds an Emergency Inhaler, and parents also sign consent for the administering of this if required.
At any one time, most schools will have a few children who have active infection with headlice.  This is often between 0% and 5%, rarely more.  The Perception, however, is often that there is a serious ‘outbreak’ with many of the children infected.  

Current policy guidelines issued by the authority are:

· that schools do not send out an ‘alert letter’ to other parents.

· that schools do not recommend or support any mass action, including wet combing campaigns.

Together with the Health Authority the School will endeavour to give parents regular, reliable information and advise concerned parents to seek the professional advice of the School nurse, family practice or the local pharmacist when appropriate. The school nurse visits regularly to offer any health related issues that parents wish to discuss.

Guidance from the Welsh Government on when children should be excluded from school due to infectious diseases is available in the school office.
Charging Policy:

Unfortunately many activities are not funded by the Local Authority, so in order for these activities to take place Ladywell Green School asks for voluntary contributions.  The following are activities for which we ask for voluntary contributions:




Theatre Visits




Educational Visits
Visits by special visitors 
The costs of these visits are often subsidised by school fund.
Behaviour Management Policy:

Our aim is to develop self-discipline and co-operation.  We expect the children to be sensible, courteous and well mannered, to respect other people and all property, and to do their best.

Good behaviour is a necessary condition for effective teaching and learning to take place and an important outcome of education which society expects.

Children learn best in a secure and ordered environment created by caring staff who support a clear school policy aimed at creating good order, control and discipline within the school. There are accepted codes of conduct and rules by which the whole school community strives to abide.

Further information can be obtained by reading the schools Behaviour Management Policy 
We continue to use the Incredible Years Programme to support the behaviour of children across the school.  
All staff deliver the Incredible Years Classroom Management programme to all pupils within the school on a regular basis.

· Staff lead the Small Group Dina Intervention Programme which is a more focused programme to support individual needs, parents are able to join this group at the end of each session in order to continue the work of the group at home.
· Four staff members are ‘Thrive’ Practitioners. Thrive is an approach for developing social and emotional strengths and supports pupils who need further help in that area.

Our ‘Golden Rules’ encourage the children to develop their awareness of appropriate behaviour both within and outside of school.

The following definition of bullying is used by the school,
‘Bullying is deliberate harassment or an aggressive act which causes hurt to another.  The hurt can either be physical or psychological; inflicted by one child or a group.’ And is also ‘a series of acts which are repeated and of a persistent nature.’
Bullying is not tolerated at Ladywell Green and the school will take immediate action to resolve any reported incidents. (see school policy for further information).  
Safe Pupil Restraint:
The school’s keeping learners and staff safe Policy should be read in conjunction with the Behaviour Management Policy. The policy takes due regard of Welsh Office Circular 37/98 and the Powys Guidance on the care and control of pupils document.

Within the requirement of the duty of care that school staff have to their pupils, authorised staff may use reasonable force to prevent a pupil:

· committing an offence;

· causing personal injury or damage to property;

· engaging in behaviour prejudicial to good order and discipline at the school or amongst its pupils.

The use of physical intervention is seen as the final option and is only engaged when all other methods have been exhausted. Further information can be obtained by reading the School’s Policy for Behaviour Management Policy.
Complaints Procedure:

We do our utmost to be fair and consistent with the children, if you feel something is wrong please let me know.  Between us we can deal with most problems.

The complaints procedure recognises these stages:-

If a parent is unhappy about the curriculum or any aspect of their child’s education they should first speak to the class teacher.  
If the issue is not satisfactorily resolved informal discussion with the headteacher and an investigation by her will be carried out.

If all these steps have been tried, a formal complaint to the Complaints Committee of the Governing Body should be made.  
Access for adults with disabilities
Two spaces in the car park are designated as spaces for people with disabilities.
Outside access via wheelchair is available for parents and visitors via a ramp at the main entrance and flat access from the paths to most classrooms.

The school has a toilet with disabled access, this is located adjacent to the ‘Woodlands’ room.
Pupils with Disabilities

Some children, during the whole or part of their school career, may require a special element in their schooling to enable them to overcome some educational difficulty.

The main problems arise from sight and hearing impairments, communication difficulties, physical disabilities, varying degrees of difficulty in learning and in managing conditions such as ASD or ADHD.

The need will, more often than not, have been discovered before the child starts school.  After consultation with parents and after careful consideration by educational psychologist and others, the child may be offered a place in a main stream class in the school.

The school is built on the ground floor with all main entrances ramped and accessible to wheelchair users.

Equal Opportunities
Ladywell Green School promotes an Equal Opportunities Policy as part of our Strategic Equality Plan.

· The school does not discriminate against anyone (staff, parent, pupil or Governor), on the grounds of their sex, race, colour, religion, nationality, ethnic or national origins.

· The school promotes the principles of fairness and justice for all through the education that we provide in our school.

· We ensure that all pupils have equality of opportunity to all educational opportunities within the school.

· We work to remove any indirect discrimination which may cause ‘barriers to learning’

· We challenge stereotyping and prejudice whenever it occurs and recognise that this is caused by low self-image and ignorance.
· We ensure that all recruitment, employment, promotion and training systems are fair to all and ensure that all members of the school community have opportunities to achieve.

· We celebrate the cultural diversity of Wales and the UK and show respect for all minority groups.

Through positive educational experiences and support for each individual’s point of view, we aim to promote positive social attitudes and respect for all.
Additional Learning Needs
At Ladywell Green School we believe that our provision for pupils with Additional Learning Needs (A.L.N.), including more able and talented children (M.A.T), children with English as an Additional Language (E.A.L.) as well as children with physical, behavioural or learning difficulties should enable them to make the greatest progress possible while offering them a broad and balanced curriculum.

English as an Additional Language

Children for whom English is an additional language are supported to develop both everyday functional use and to enable them to access the curriculum.
Identification of Pupils with Additional Learning Needs

Pupils with additional needs are provided with a balanced approach of support. Pupils are supported within the classroom both in group work and on an individual basis. Pupils may be withdrawn for tasks which address their specific need.

Pupils are monitored regularly in order to ensure that support is appropriate to needs.

The school encourages parental involvement in supporting pupils and some tasks are set to be completed as homework. Discussions with and comments from parents are encouraged at all times.

The Powys Assessment Criteria for Placement on the Code of Practice stages will form the basis for the identification of pupils with Special Needs at all Code of Practice Thresholds. In some cases, however, pupils outside these criteria will be included in the Special Educational Needs register when felt appropriate by the SENCO (the Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator, in Ladywell Green this is Mrs Sarah Smout), Head teacher and Class teacher.

The Code of Practice is made up of the following thresholds.

School Concern (SC) or Early Years Concerns (EYC)
The Class Teacher identifies concerns about the child, and informs the S.E.N.C.O. who adds the child’s name to the S.E.N. Register. Relevant information on the child is collected, and the child’s parents are informed. There may be increased differentiation within the child’s normal class work if appropriate. The child’s progress is carefully monitored.
Early Years Action or  School Action (EYA / SA)
Following a review meeting, if there are still concerns about a child despite intervention at the Concern Threshold, the child will be moved to this threshold. The Class Teacher and S.E.N.C.O. will work together to provide interventions that are additional to, or different from, those provided as part of the setting’s usual curriculum and strategies. An IEP will be devised.

Early Years Action Plus or  School Action Plus (EYA + /SA+)
If after following an IEP, or several IEPs, there is still a lack of progress, a child will be moved to this threshold. The Class Teacher and S.E.N.C.O. are provided with advice or support from outside agencies, e.g. consultation meetings with the Educational Psychologists. Following this, alternative interventions or strategies may need to be put in place, and a new IEP will be devised.

More Able and Talented (MAT)
Children identified as being more able in a particular area of learning or in multiple areas or who have particular talents (for example are musical or who play sport to a high level) are placed on our MAT register.  We monitor their needs and ensure that suitable targeted provision is made.
Foundation Phase Curriculum – taken from Curriculum for Wales: Foundation Phase Framework (revised 2015)
Skills across the curriculum 
National Literacy and Numeracy Framework
A statutory National Literacy and Numeracy Framework (LNF) has been developed to support practitioners and teachers to embed literacy and numeracy across the curriculum. The LNF focuses on the learners’ acquisition of and ability to apply the skills and concepts they have learned to complete realistic tasks appropriate for their stage of development. 
The LNF describes in detail the skills children and young people are expected to acquire and master from ages 3 to 14. It has two components – literacy and numeracy. These are divided into the following strands. 
Within literacy we expect children and young people to become accomplished in: 
· oracy across the curriculum 

· reading across the curriculum 

· writing across the curriculum. 

Within numeracy we expect children and young people to become accomplished in: 

· developing numerical reasoning 

· using number skills 

· using measuring skills 

· using data skills. 

While we acknowledge that skills development for younger learners, in particular, may be more erratic, effective cross-curriculum planning for skills and a framework for continued development is important for all learners. 
Developing ICT

ICT should be holistic and integral across the curriculum. Children’s ICT skills, knowledge and understanding should be developed through a range of experiences that involve them working within the 4 strands of the Digital Competence Framework (DCF) which includes Citizenship, Interacting and Collaborating, Producing and Data and Computational thinking.
Children’s progression in ICT capability should be observed with an understanding of child development and the stages children move through. Children should be given opportunities to develop their skills using a wide range of equipment and software.

Non-Statutory Skills
A non-statutory Skills framework for 3 to 19-year-olds in Wales (2008) is in place in order to provide guidance about continuity and progression in developing thinking and ICT for learners from 3 to 19. 
Children should acquire, develop, practise, apply and refine their skills through group and individual tasks in a variety of contexts across the curriculum. Progression in tasks moves from the concrete to the more abstract, from simple to complex, from personal to the bigger picture, from the familiar to the unfamiliar. Children progress from needing support to more independent working. They move from listening and interacting with others in a general way to a situation where they choose to work with
others as a deliberate strategy for reaching understanding. In these ways they become both independent and interdependent learners.
Developing thinking 
Children develop their thinking across the curriculum through the processes of planning, developing and reflecting, which helps them acquire deeper understanding and enables them to explore and make sense of their world. These processes enable children to think creatively and critically, to plan their work, carry out tasks, analyse and evaluate their findings and to reflect on their learning, making links within and outside the setting/school. The processes of developing thinking, namely plan, develop and reflect, should not be seen as a set style of learning and teaching. Each process does not have a specific place in a task. The three processes should be interchangeable. 
Curriculum Cymreig

The Foundation Phase contributes to the Curriculum Cymreig by developing children’s understanding of the cultural identity unique to Wales across all Areas of Learning through an integrated approach. Children should appreciate the different languages, images, objects, sounds and tastes that are integral in Wales today and gain a sense of belonging to Wales, and understand the Welsh heritage, literature and arts as well as the language. 
The Welsh Government is committed to developing and promoting the Welsh language.
All settings/schools will implement a Welsh language educational programme in the Foundation Phase for children three to seven years. 
Those settings and schools that are defined as Welsh-medium providers should follow the educational programme of the Language, Literacy and Communication Skills Area of Learning. They will not need to deliver the Welsh Language Development Area of Learning. 
In settings and schools where English is the main medium of communication, children’s Welsh language skills should be progressively developed throughout the Foundation Phase by implementing the Welsh Language Development Area of Learning.
Religious Education

The National exemplar framework for religious education for 3 to 19-year olds in Wales (2008) provides information and guidance on the implementation of religious education in the Foundation Phase. The framework confirms that religious education must be provided for all registered children in maintained schools, including those in Reception classes but excluding children in nursery schools and nursery classes as set out in Circular 10/94 and subsequent legislation. The framework provides guidance for the implementation of non-statutory entitlement for children in nursery settings and the basis for planning statutory religious education for children in the rest of the Foundation Phase. 
Through religious education in the Foundation Phase children will be given opportunities to explore their own experiences, questions and priorities and those of other people, reflect on the value of life and be encouraged to act responsibly towards living things in an open, challenging way through the exploration of a range of beliefs and viewpoints. Although an open, engaging and questioning approach is encouraged for religious education, parents/carers continue to have the right to withdraw children from religious education. 
The skills highlighted in the framework largely match those in the Knowledge and Understanding of the World, Personal and Social Development, Well-being and Cultural Diversity and Creative Development Areas of Learning and adhere to the experiential learning that children should have access to in the Foundation Phase. 
The range as exemplified in the ‘People, Beliefs and Questions’ section of the framework lends itself to the holistic approach to curriculum development embedded in the Foundation Phase. 
The content of religious education will be set out in the locally agreed syllabus with advice provided by the local Standing Advisory Council for Religious Education (SACRE). When planning the delivery of the Foundation Phase, schools should take account of provision of this framework and of the relevant provisions of the locally agreed syllabus.  Collective Worship is of a broad Christian basis. The school has no affiliation with a particular religion or religious denomination.
Sex Education
Sex and relationships education is provided through the curriculum. Appropriate external visitors may be involved in some SRE lessons. The school places an emphasis on enabling pupils to develop the relevant attitudes, values and skills to develop healthy relationships.
Health hygiene and human development are address through the curriculum at an age appropriate level.

Parents have the right to withdraw their children from all or part of the sex education provided.
Statutory Education programme: Areas of Learning
Seven Areas of Learning (six for Welsh-medium settings/schools) have been identified to describe an appropriate curriculum for three to seven year olds that supports the development of children and their skills. They must complement each other and work together to provide a cross-curricular approach to form a practical relevant curriculum. They should not be approached in isolation. Emphasis is placed on developing children’s skills across the Areas of Learning, to provide a suitable and integrated approach for young children’s learning. 
The seven Areas of Learning are: 
· Personal and Social Development, Well-being and Cultural Diversity 

· Language, Literacy and Communication Skills (revised to include the literacy component of the LNF) 

· Mathematical Development (revised to include the numeracy component of the LNF) 

· Welsh Language Development 

· Knowledge and Understanding of the World 

· Physical Development 

· Creative Development. 

Personal and Social Development, Well-being and Cultural Diversity is at the heart of the Foundation Phase and should be developed across the curriculum. 

Personal and Social Development, Well-being and Cultural Diversity Area of Learning 
Personal and Social Development, Well-being and Cultural Diversity is at the heart of the Foundation Phase and children’s skills are developed across all Areas of Learning through participation in experiential learning activities indoors and outdoors. Children learn about themselves, their relationships with other children and adults both within and beyond the family. They are encouraged to develop their self-esteem, their personal beliefs and moral values. They develop an understanding that others have differing needs, abilities, beliefs and views. The Foundation Phase supports the cultural identity of all children, to celebrate different cultures and help children recognise and gain a positive awareness of their own and other cultures. Positive attitudes should be developed to enable children to become increasingly aware of, and appreciate the value of, the diversity of cultures and languages that exist in a multicultural Wales. They should become increasingly aware of the traditions and celebrations that are important aspects of the cultures within Wales. 
Motivation and commitment to learning is encouraged, as children begin to understand their own potential and capabilities. Children are supported in becoming confident, competent and independent thinkers and learners. They develop an awareness of their environment and learn about the diversity of people who live and work there. Positive attitudes for enjoying and caring for their environment are fostered.
As their self-identity develops, children begin to express their feelings and to empathise with others. They experience challenges that extend their learning.
Language, Literacy and Communication Skills
Children are immersed in language experiences and activities. Their skills develop through talking, signing/communicating and listening. They should be encouraged to communicate their needs, feelings and thoughts, retell experiences and discuss individual and group play. Some children will communicate by means other than speech. Children refer to their intentions by asking questions, voicing/expressing opinions and making choices through a variety of media and by building on previous experiences. They should be encouraged to listen and respond to others, to the variety of life experiences that their peers bring to the learning environment, and to a range of stimuli, including audio-visual material and ICT interactive software. They should have opportunities to choose and use reading materials, understand the conventions of print and books and be given a wide range of opportunities to enjoy mark-making and writing experiences. They should be helped to develop an awareness of Wales as a country with two languages, and to show positive attitudes to speakers of languages other than Welsh and English. Language skills learned in one language should support the development of knowledge and skills in another language.
Mathematical Development Area of Learning
The Foundation Phase, children develop their skills, knowledge and understanding of mathematics through oral, practical and play activities. They enjoy using and applying mathematics in practical tasks, in real-life problems, and within mathematics itself. They use a variety of ICT resources as tools for exploring number, for obtaining real-life data and for presenting their findings. 
Much of their work will be oral. They develop their use and understanding of mathematical language in context, through communicating/talking about their work. They ask and respond to questions, and explore alternative ideas. They use appropriate mathematical language to explain their thinking and the methods they use to support the development of their reasoning. They develop a range of flexible methods for working mentally with number, in order to solve problems from a variety of contexts, checking their answers in different ways, moving on to using more formal methods of working and recording when they are developmentally ready. They explore, estimate and solve real-life problems in both the indoor and outdoor environment. They develop their understanding of measures, investigate the properties of shape and develop early ideas of position and movement through practical experiences. They sort, match, sequence and compare objects and events, explore and create simple patterns and relationships, and present their work in a variety of ways. 
Welsh Development Area of Learning
In schools and settings where English is the main medium of communication, children’s Welsh language skills should be progressively developed throughout the Foundation Phase by implementing the Welsh Language Development Area of Learning. 
During the Foundation Phase, children should learn to use and communicate in Welsh to the best of their ability. Children should listen to Welsh being spoken and respond appropriately in familiar situations, using a range of patterns. They should be encouraged to communicate their needs in Welsh and should be increasingly exposed to Welsh. Skills are developed through communicating in a range of enjoyable, practical planned activities across all other areas within the curriculum, and using a range of stimuli that build on and increase children’s previous knowledge and experiences, in safe and stimulating indoor and outdoor learning environments.
The children’s oral experiences should be used to develop their reading skills and they should be encouraged to choose and use Welsh reading materials. They should listen to a range of stimuli, including audio-visual material and ICT interactive software in Welsh. Children should be given a range of opportunities to enjoy mark making and develop their writing skills in Welsh. Language skills learned in one language should support the development of knowledge and skills in another. 
Knowledge and Understanding of the World Area of Learning
Children should experience the familiar world through enquiry, investigating the indoor and outdoor environment in a safe and systematic way. They should be given experiences that help them to increase their curiosity about the world around them and help them to begin to understand past events, people and places, living things, and the work people do. Using all their senses, they should be encouraged to enjoy learning by exploration, enquiry, experimentation, asking questions and trying to find answers. They should learn to demonstrate care, responsibility, concern and respect for all living things and the environment. They should develop and communicate using an increasing range of appropriate vocabulary. They should learn to express their own ideas, opinions and feelings with imagination, creativity and sensitivity. 
The children’s skills should be developed across all Areas of Learning through participation in experiential learning activities and through the use of sources such as stories, photographs, maps, models and ICT. 
Physical Development

Children’s physical development, enthusiasm and energy for movement should continually be promoted through helping them to use their bodies effectively, by encouraging spatial awareness, balance, control and coordination, and developing motor and manipulative skills. They should develop their gross and fine motor skills, physical control, mobility and an awareness of space, using large and small equipment, across all Areas of Learning, indoors and outdoors. Children should be encouraged to enjoy physical activity. A developing sense of identity should be linked closely to their own self-image, self-esteem and confidence. They should be introduced to the concepts of health, hygiene and safety, and the importance of diet, rest, sleep and exercise.
Creative Developmental Area of Learning

Children should be continually developing their imagination and creativity across the curriculum. Their natural curiosity and disposition to learn should be stimulated by everyday sensory experiences, both indoors and outdoors. Children should engage in creative, imaginative and expressive activities in art, craft, design, music, dance and movement. Children should explore a wide range of stimuli, develop their ability to communicate and express their creative ideas, and reflect on their work.

Foundation Phase Outcomes 
The Foundation Phase Outcomes incorporate the current Baseline Assessment Scales and Descriptions and the national curriculum level descriptions. They have been developed to support the end of phase statutory teacher assessment. 
Teacher assessment covers the full range and scope of the Foundation Phase learning continuum. It should take account of evidence of achievement in a range of contexts, including that gained through discussion and observation throughout the Foundation Phase. 
At the end of the Foundation Phase, teachers are required to assess and report outcomes attained by each child by means of teacher assessment in: 
· Personal and Social Development, Well-being and Cultural Diversity 

· Language, Literacy and Communication Skills in English or Welsh 

· Mathematical Development. 

The Foundation Phase Outcomes describe the type and range of achievements characteristic of children within the Foundation Phase. In deciding a child’s outcome at the end of the Foundation Phase, teachers should judge which description best ts the child’s performance. Each description should be considered in conjunction with the description for adjacent outcomes. 

The aim is for rounded judgement that: 

· is based on knowledge of how the child performs across a range of contexts 

· takes into account the different strengths and weaknesses of that child’s performance 

· is checked against adjacent outcomes to ensure that the outcome awarded is the closest match to the child’s performance. 
See appendix for latest data

National Tests

All pupils in Year 2 take National Tests in Reading, Numeracy Procedural and Numeracy Reasoning each May. Results are reported to parents by the Welsh Government before the end the Summer term.

Collective Worship:

There is a daily act of collective worship every day of the school week, taken by the headteacher, the deputy headteacher, and class teachers or and visiting ministers.  Children also have the opportunity to take part in class assemblies (parents will receive invitations to join us for class assemblies).  These assemblies vary and will be mainly of a Christian character. Parents who wish their children to be exempt from assemblies, should inform the Headteacher of their wishes.  Once a week achievements for good work and good deeds are celebrated during assembly.  

Educational Visits:

During the year children may be taken to places of interest and enjoyment connected with work they are doing in school.  Teachers will decide which places the class will visit according to the work being undertaken. Parents are fully informed of visits taken. Powys Guidelines for Off Site Visits are followed to ensure Health and Safety regulations are fully met.

Safeguarding and Child Protection

All members of staff within this school are responsible for the safety and protection of the children who attend. If there are concerns regarding neglect, physical, emotional or sexual abuse then, under the County’s Child Protection Procedures, staff are duty bound to report the matter to the School’s Child Protection Officer Mrs R. Owen and the Deputy Designated Officer is Mrs J. Warmington.
Mrs R. Owen is also the school’s Looked After Children Officer.
The school’s Child Protection Officer may consult with professional colleagues as well as relevant agencies such as Health and Social Services. Following these discussions the school’s Child Protection Officer may be obliged to make an official referral to the Social Services Department in accordance with county guidelines and protocol. It is the Social Services Department who decides on the next course of action. 

Due to the nature of allegations it may not always be appropriate to discuss matters with parents prior to making a referral. The responsibility for investigating allegations lies with Social Services and the Police. 
For safeguarding reasons, parents/carers are asked not to post images of other peoples children in the public domain (eg social media etc), and not to name any children who are used in school posts/photos. 
For safeguarding reasons, we request that parents DO NOT enter the toilets for any reasons, but alert a member of staff to assist or be present.

The school has adopted an e-safety policy.
Appendix 1

YSGOL LADYWELL GREEN N/I SCHOOL

                                        

 PARK STREET, NEWTOWN, POWYS, SY16 1EG.

                                            
TELEPHONE: (01686) 626303

                                            
HEADTEACHER: MRS R. OWEN
                                          

 email: office@ladywell.powys.sch.uk
                                            
www.ladywell.powys.sch.uk


Dear Parents and Carers,

As part of the Welsh Governments’ drive to increase attendance levels across all schools in Wales, we constantly review the attendance within our school, and inform parents/carers of the attendance rates each term.  

The school place for which you applied for is a full time place, and in accepting the place it is expected that your child, (enter name), attends school regularly.

Your child currently has an attendance level of 83.8%, which is below the present school attendance target for this academic year of  %. We do appreciate your efforts to inform us when your child is ill, however there is a strong and proven link between attendance and attainment and we would like to see your child reach their full potential.  

To assist parents and carers with understanding the attendance rates, the following traffic light system places the percentage in context.

	RED
	Below 90%
	Poor attendance will impact on learning

	AMBER
	Between 90 and 95%
	Attendance is acceptable, but should not decline

	GREEN
	Above 95%
	Your child has the best possible chance to succeed



         At this point in time, (enter name)‘s attendance falls within the red category.

We look forward to continuing to work with you in the future to improve levels of attendance.  Please come to see me if you wish to discuss the contents of this letter.

Yours sincerely, 

Headteacher


	
	Application for Authorised Leave

Cais am absenoldeb â chaniatad


	
[image: image1.wmf]

	Please note that in term time, parents or guardians do not have an automatic right to withdraw pupils.

	Nodwch nad oes gan rieni neu warcheidwaid yr hawl otomatig i dynnu ei plentyn allan o’r ysgol



	Each request for absences will be considered individually by the headteacher in advance.

The headteacher will take into account:

· the age of the child;

· the overall attendance pattern of the pupil;

· the time of year.
	Caiff pob cais an absenoldeb  ei ystyried gan y pennaeth ymlaen llaw.

Bydd y Pennaeth yn ystyried :

· oedran y plentyn;
· patrwm presenoldeb cyffredinol y plentyn;
· amser y flwyddyn.

	Where permission for leave of absence is not given, then should the pupil be absent this will be recorded as unauthorized. 

A series of unauthorized absences will be reported to the LA and may lead to legal action
	Os na roddir caniatấd i fod yn absennol, a bod y disgybl yn parhau i fynd ar wyliau, yna cofnodir yr absenoldeb hwnnw fel un anawdurodedig.
Os ceir cyfres o absenoldebau anawdurdodedig, fe’u hadroddir i’r ALl a gallai hynny arwain at achos cyfreithiol.


Name of Pupil       ___________________________________________________

Enw’r Disgybl

Address                  ___________________________________________________________________________________

Cyfeiriad

Dates leave requested  ______________________________________________________________________

Dyddiadau’r cais am absenoldeb ấ chaniatad

Reason for application    ______________________________________________________________________
Rheswm am y cais

Signed                 _________________________________________

Arwyddwyd
For office use

Defnydd swyddfa

	% Attendance

% Presenoldeb


	

	Number of days requested

Nifer y ddyddiau gofynnwyd


	
	Number of days already taken this academic year

Cyfanswm dyddiau absenoldeb blaenorol


	

	Permission granted

Rhoddwyd caniatấd


	
	Register code:

Cod cofrestr


	

	Permission refused

Gwrthodwyd caniatấd


	
	Register code:

Cod cofrestr:


	


Headteacher’s signature

Llofnod y Pennaeth

Appendix 3

School Comparative/Validation 2018 (End of Foundation PhaseOutcomes - Pupils)  Powys

Ladywell Green Nursery & Infant School

	N          D         W          1          2          3          4          5          6          A

	Personal and social development, well- being and cultural diversity
	School
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	3.1
	6.3
	46.9
	43.8
	0.0

	
	Wales
	     0.1
	0.4
	0.3
	0.2
	0.4
	0.9
	3.1
	33.3
	61.2
	0.1


	Language, literacy and communication skills (in Welsh)
	School
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0

	
	Wales
	0.0
	0.2
	0.1
	0.1
	0.2
	0.9
	7.7
	52.8
	38.0
	0.0


	Language, literacy and communication skills (in English)
	School
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	3.1
	0.1
	12.5
	50.0
	34.4
	0.0

	
	Wales
	0.1
	0.4
	0.4
	0.2
	0.5
	1.6
	8.6
	50.0
	37.9
	0.2


	Mathematical development
	School
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	0.0
	3.1
	6.3
	59.4
	31.3
	0.0

	
	Wales
	0.1
	0.4
	0.3
	0.2
	0.3
	1.3
	7.2
	51.5
	38.6
	0.1


FPI **

Notes

N: Not awarded a level for reasons other than disapplication.

D: Disapplied under section 364 or 365 of the Education Act 1996, now effected through sections 113-116 of the Education Act 2002.

W: Currently working towards Foundation Phase Outcome 1. A: Performance Above Foundation Phase Outcome 6.

- : Not exactly zero, but less than 0.05

* : Cohort is less than five or cannot be given for reasons of confidentiality

** : Achieved the expected outcome in each of "Language, literacy and communication skills (in Welsh)" or "Language, literacy and communication skills (in English)", "Mathematical development" and "Personal and social development, well-being and cultural diversity" in combination.

National comparative data refers to 2017

Appendix 4
Gwasanaeth Ysgolion / Schools Service
2018 - 2019
SCHOOL CALENDAR
	Autumn Term 2018
	Non-Pupil Days
	No of School Days

	Wednesday 5th September to
Friday 26th October
	Monday 3rd September

Tuesday 4th September
	38

	Half Term – Monday 29th October to Friday 2nd November

	Monday 5th November to
Friday 21st December
	
	35


	Spring Term 2019
	Non-Pupil Days
	No of School Days

	Tuesday 8th January to
Friday 22nd February
	Monday 7th January
	34

	Half Term – Monday 25th February to Friday 1st March

	Monday 4th March to

Thursday 11th April
	Friday 12th April

Directed Teacher Day
	29


	Summer Term 2019
	Non-Pupil Days
	No of School Days

	Monday 29th April to
Friday 24th May
	
	19

	Half Term – Monday 27th May to Friday 31st May

	Monday 3rd June to
Friday 19th July
	Monday 22nd July
	35


	Good Friday:
	Friday 19th April 2019

	Easter Monday:
	Monday 22nd April 2019

	May Day Bank Holiday:
	Monday 6th May 2019

	Spring Bank Holiday:
	Monday 27th May 2019

	Royal Welsh Show:
	Monday 22nd July to Thursday 25th July 2019


Although Powys identifies non-pupil days for all of its schools, schools are able to vary these on a catchment basis.  It is therefore recommended that in addition to consulting the Authority's school calendar, you also check the school calendar published by your local school as this will include any local variations.
This calendar is subject to any changes that may arise as a result of Welsh Government policy decisions.  Powys County Council does not accept liability for any losses incurred in respect of altered holiday arrangements following such changes.
Gwasanaeth Ysgolion / Schools Service

2019 - 2020
SCHOOL CALENDAR
	Autumn Term 2019
	Non-Pupil Days
	No of School Days

	Tuesday 3rd September
 to
Friday 25th October
	Monday 2nd  September


	39

	Half Term – Monday 28th October to Friday 1st November

	Tuesday 5th November to
Friday 20th December
	Monday 4th November


	34


	Spring Term 2020
	Non-Pupil Days
	No of School Days

	Tuesday 7th January to
Friday 14th  February
	Monday 6th January
	29

	Half Term – Monday 17th February to Friday 21st February

	        Monday 24th February 

 to

             Friday 3rd April
	
	30


	Summer Term 2020
	Non-Pupil Days
	No of School Days

	Monday 21st April to
              Friday 22nd  May
	         Monday 20th April

     Directed Teacher Day
	23

	Half Term – Monday 25th May to Friday 29th May

	              Monday 1st  June
                           to
Friday 17th July
	Monday 20th July
	35


	Good Friday:
	Friday 10th April 2020

	Easter Monday:
	Monday 13th April 2020

	May Day Bank Holiday:
	Monday 4th May 2020

	Spring Bank Holiday:
	Monday 25h May 2020

	Royal Welsh Show:
	Monday 20th July to Thursday 23rd July 2020


Although Powys identifies non-pupil days for all of its schools, schools are able to vary these on a catchment basis.  It is therefore recommended that in addition to consulting the Authority's school calendar, you also check the school calendar published by your local school as this will include any local variations.
This calendar is subject to any changes that may arise as a result of Welsh Government policy decisions.  Powys County Council does not accept liability for any losses incurred in respect of altered holiday arrangements following such changes.
School�
81.3�
�
Wales�
87.3�
�









_1192258820

